



I. Choose the word that has underlined part pronounced differently from the rest.

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|------------------------|---------------------|---------------------|
| 1. a. ethnic | b. un <u>i</u> que | c. bas <u>i</u> c | d. d <u>i</u> verse |
| 2. a. cat <u>ch</u> es | b. wash <u>e</u> s | c. gl <u>a</u> sses | d. tak <u>e</u> s |
| 3. a. perform <u>e</u> d | b. worshipp <u>e</u> d | c. pray <u>e</u> d | d. offer <u>e</u> d |

II. Choose the word that has different stress pattern.

- | | | | |
|------------------|-------------|---------------|-----------------|
| 4. A. historian | B. magician | C. vegetarian | D. musician |
| 5. A. depression | B. erection | C. donation | D. coordination |
| 6. A. worship | B. belong | C. behave | D. enjoy |

III. Choose the underlined word or phrase, A, B, C or D that needs correcting.

7. The clothing of one group is quite differently from that of other groups.
A B C D
8. I found it very excited to take part in the spring festival of Bai Dinh Pagoda.
A B C D
9. Let's get together and talking about our presentation before we do it in class
A B C D

IV. Find the CLOSEST word in meaning.

10. pasture(tent/grassland/kite/cattle)
11. annually (every month/ every year/ every decade/ every century)

V. Find the OPPOSITE word in meaning.

12. Shout out loud (speak loudly/raise our voice/make noise/whisper)
13. vast (huge/limited/enormous/remote)

VI. Choose the best answer a, b, c or d to complete the sentence.

14. _____ drop that mobile phone and do your homework?

- a. Why don't you b. How about c. Would you mind d. When did you
15. Tet is a best time for Vietnamese people paying respects _____ their ancestors.
a. for b. to c. with d. on
16. Tran Temple Festival is held _____ the 15th day of the first lunar month.
a. in b. for c. at d. on
17. Ghe Ngo Race is a religious ritual of the Khmer to _____ the Snake God Nagar.
a. commemorate b. preserve c. command d. process
18. _____ do you visit Huong Pagoda? - Every year. On the 5th day of the first lunar month.
a. When b. How often c. How long d. What day
19. On the 13th day of the first lunar month, the visitors come to Lim Hill to watch _____ of "quan ho".
a. performances b. features c. ceremonies d. processions
20. Lucky money is put in red envelopes, _____ the red envelopes symbolize luck and wealth.
A. so B. because C. yet D. and
21. Tet is the most important festival in Viet Nam; _____, most Vietnamese return home for Tet.
A. but B. so C. nevertheless D. therefore
22. This is the first time she _____ to the Hung King Temple festival.
A. is B. has been C. will be D. was
23. The girl was crying when a fairy _____.
A. appeared B. is appearing C. was appearing D. appears
24. In 2010, Hanoi, the capital of Viet Nam _____ its 1000th anniversary.
A. remembered B. commemorated C. celebrated D. worshipped
25. People burn incense to show respect to their _____ during Tet.
A. ancestors B. neighbours C. friends D. relatives
26. She is bad and always wants to hurt people. She is _____.
A. moral B. evil C. harmful D. kind
27. There's _____ tradition that floor shouldn't be swept on the first day of Tet
A. a B. Ø C. an D. the
28. A tradition is something special that is _____ through the generations.
A. have to B. passed to C. passed down D. passed out
29. _____ the Buffalo Festival sounds frightening, it is an essential part of the ceremony to worship the Water God.
A. Although B. Because C. If D. While
30. _____ is more colourful, the Nung's or the Hoa's custom? – The Hoa's, of course.
A. Who B. What C. How D. Which

31. You _____ use your mobile phone on the plane.
 A. must B. mustn't C. don't have to D. have to
32. People in the countryside live _____ than those in the city.
 A. more happily B. happy C. happily D. less happy
33. Don't read in bed, _____ you'll harm your eyes.
 A. or B. and C. but D. so
34. I _____ playing board games interesting because I can play them with my friends.
 A. think B. find C. say D. tell
35. A new university _____ in my town in the near future.
 A. is built B. will be built C. was built D. has been

VII. READING.

READ 1:

Tet is a national and (36)_____ festival in Vietnam. It is an occasion for every Vietnamese to be reunited to think (37)_____ their past activities and hope for good luck in the year to come.

Before Tet, all houses are white washed and (38)_____ with yellow apricot flowers and colourful lanterns. Everybody is looking forward to a more favorable life. On the New Year's Eve, children are smartly dressed. They are hoping to (39) _____ money put in small red envelopes as they are wishing longevity to their grandparents and parents. Wrong doings (40) _____ be absolutely avoided on these days.

- 36: A. traditional B. modern C. summer D. music
- 37: A. to B. after C. about D. for
- 38: A. decorate B. decorating C. decorates D. decorated
- 39: A. receive B. make C. sell D. buy
- 40: A. have B. need C. should D. ought

READ 2 :Read the passage. Circle A, B or C to answer each question or complete each sentence.

The meaning of Mid-Autumn Day is rather different to that in China, though the Vietnamese also celebrate it by eating mooncakes. In Viet Nam the Mid-Autumn Festival is the happiest day for children, during which parents buy their children various kinds of lanterns and snacks.

There are also various activities held to celebrate the Mid-Autumn Festival in Viet Nam. The main activities include worshipping the God of Earth, and carrying carp-shaped lanterns.

Usually a worshipping platform is set up in the yard during Mid-Autumn night, on which mooncakes,

fruits, and snacks are laid. Later family members sit together to eat the food while appreciating the moon. It's also a tradition for the Vietnamese to light lanterns during the Mid-Autumn night. It is thought that if people walk at night with a carp lantern in hand, they will be safe from the carp spirit. Now, children **hold** various kinds of paper lanterns and play in the moonlight, while eating mooncakes during the evening of Mid-Autumn Day.

41. What is Vietnamese Mid-Autumn festival different from that of China in?

- A. time B. food C. meaning

42. Parents buy children all of these things EXCEPT _____.

- A. mooncakes B. carps C. lanterns

43. What are the main activities in Vietnamese Mid-Autumn Festival?

- A. worshipping the God of Earth
B. carrying carp-shaped lanterns
C. Both A and B

44. Why do children carry a carp lantern?

- A. To scare the carp spirit.
B. Because it is very beautiful.
C. To enjoy the moonlight better.

45. The word "hold" can be replaced by _____.

- A. buy B. carry C. light

VIII. WRITING

46. It took me two hours to walk to her village. (SPENT)

.....

47. Linda came up. We were talking about her. (WHILE)

.....

48. Lang Lieu was very poor, so he couldn't buy any special food. (BECAUSE)

.....

49. You practise English more. You can speak it more fluently. (IF)

.....
50. DIY skills aren't as hard to learn as I think. (EASY)
.....